
Reference: FS322761514

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 21/0847/FUL

Address: The One O Clock Club Marble Hill Park Richmond RoadTwickenhamTW1 2NL

Proposal: Demolition of the existing buildings and erection of a new building for use as a children's play space, nursery

and community hub (Class E(f), Class F2), installation of landscaping and associated works

Comments Made By

Name: Mr Peter Morrison

Address: 161 Richmond Road Twickenham TW1 3AT

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: I am a local resident who uses Marble Hill Park on a regular basis. I do happen to support much of the work
going on in the park at the moment as it involves planting a lot of trees etc and creating new wild areas. The primary
reason for my support is that this is a park and the plans did not involve extending existing buildings. Thereby maintaining
the MOL status of the area. 
This proposal is the exact opposite. The existing facilities are in serious need of a major revamp and I support this. I and I
am sure most of the visitors to the park would object to a two story building taking up a large footprint on MOL.This is so
wrong and must not be condoned by the council. Let’s look at a new plan that protects and enhances the park for
generations to come and keep the building footprint to a minimum in size and scale. Just because a charity is making the
application should not make the hurdle to pass plans any easier. Please keep to the brief of the need for a new play
facility for children of all needs that blends into the local environment that is discreet and compliments a greening agenda.
Not offices! Keep it small and and this time spend money on maintaining it so we are not creating tomorrow’s eyesore in a
much loved park.


